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Bridge of Don Academy

Braehead Way ( Bridge of Don ( Aberdeen ( AB22 8RR

Tel 01224 707583 ( Fax 01224 706910

Web: www.bridgeofdon.aberdeen.sch.uk

E-mail: enquiries@bridgeofdon.aberdeen.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Jack P Harland

19 March 2012
Dear Parent and Pupil,

Scottish Qualifications Authority Exams 2012– S4 Study Leave

The Scottish Qualifications Exams begin in the next few weeks.  Pupils in S4 are granted a period of study leave to allow them to prepare thoroughly for their Standard Grade and Intermediate examinations. 

Study leave is not a holiday but is an opportunity for all candidates to make final preparations for their examinations.  During this time, each pupil must take responsibility for his or her own learning.

A pupil who makes good use of study leave will have a regular routine of study each non-exam day.  That routine will include a fair distribution of time to each of the pupil’s forthcoming examination subjects, not neglecting or devoting too much time to any particular subject.

Pupils may choose to study at home during study leave or come into school to study in subject departments or in the School Library. In school, resources are readily available if needed and teachers are also available to give advice and support.  No pupil, however, should come into school empty-handed but should bring notes and textbooks to enable their independent study.  No pupil should be in the school canteen other than at lunchtimes or interval. Pupils found loitering in the canteen will be asked to leave the school grounds.

Some subject departments may make arrangements for pupils to come into school to do specific pieces of work or to practice skills needed in the examinations.  Pupils will benefit from their participation in those arrangements.

All candidates have received an individual timetable for the examinations, which will include TIMES, ACCOMMODATION and CANDIDATE NUMBER.  It is important that pupils check it carefully and be aware of the date, time and rooming arrangements for each of their examinations.  Pupils will be required to write their candidate number on every answer paper and should therefore try to remember it. They have been given a card for this purpose.
Pupils should arrive at the school in plenty of time for the start of an examination.  It is recommended that pupils arrive at the exam room about 15 minutes before the start time, to allow the attendance to be checked and the pupils to settle at their examination seats.  In the event of their being transport problems for those pupils who are bussed to school, the driver of the bus will contact the school and appropriate action will then be taken by the Senior Management Team to ensure that exam pupils are not disadvantaged. 

Arrangements can be made to get pupils who use the school bus home if there has been a delayed start to an examination and also on days where exams continue beyond the usual finish by using the tear-off slip at the bottom of this letter.  

It is vital that Miss Ritchie, Year Head for S5/6 and Depute responsible for all SQA examinations, is contacted immediately if a pupil is unwell on the day of an exam and unable to attend.  A medical certificate is always required in such cases for appeal purposes.

It is the responsibility of pupils to come dressed appropriately in school uniform for their exams, as notified during assemblies and in the school newsletter.  

It is the responsibility of the pupils to bring all necessary equipment such as pens, pencils, etc for each exam.  If they need to use a calculator they must arrange to have one before the exam.  The following items must not be taken into the examination room:

· mobile telephones 

· personal stereos or MP players

· calculators containing inadmissible data

· calculator cases

· spellcheckers (except where these are permitted for certain candidates)

· pencil cases

· books, notes, sketches, paper of any kind, or any other unauthorised aid

A pupil will be asked to leave the exam if an invigilator becomes aware of their possession of any of the above items and a report sent by the chief invigilator to the SQA.  This could result in a pupil receiving no marks for that exam.

Improper conduct or a disturbance in the exam will result in the pupil being warned on the first occasion and asked to leave if there is a repeat occurrence. In some circumstances, the pupil may be asked to leave on the first occasion that improper conduct occurs. Again a report will be sent by the Chief Invigilator to the SQA and pupils who are guilty of improper conduct will gain no marks for that exam. Examples of improper conduct are:

· misuse of examination material(including question papers, stationery etc)

· use of unauthorised materials in the examination room

· copying from another candidate

· collusion-working with another candidate on a task

· plagiarism – failure to acknowledge sources properly and/or submitting another person’s work as if it were your own

· disruptive behaviour in the examination room

· sitting an examination for someone else

· using inappropriate, offensive or obscene words or drawings in examination answer books or coursework.

If a pupil is reported for the use of any unauthorised aid and/or improper conduct on more than one occasion, they may be awarded no marks for all their Exams.  Pupils will be encouraged by the invigilators to stay for the entire duration of the exam to allow them to do themselves justice.  No pupils may leave before half an hour of the exam time has elapsed

Study leave for S4 pupils will begin on Wednesday 25 April and end on Friday 8 June inclusive.

All pupils returning for a fifth year must return to school on Wednesday 6 and Thursday 7 June for the Senior School Induction Days. Pupils should report to the assembly room at 8.45am on both days. During the day, pupils will take part in a variety of activities including Team Building and Bully Busting.  Due to the nature of the activities, pupils will not be required to wear school uniform for the day. 
The new timetable will begin on Tuesday 12 June and all pupils will be required to wear their senior school uniform from the start of the new timetable.

We wish every pupil success in their examinations.  Use study leave time sensibly and come into school and ask for assistance if necessary.

Yours sincerely

Mrs J Cruickshank, Deputy Headteacher 

(…………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Late Finishing Exams

Name_______________________________________  Class ___________________

Will require transport home to _____________________________on the following dates:

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Annette Bruton

Director of Education, Culture and Sport

